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C E N T E R  C U T S  R I B B O N  O N  N E W  E M P A T H  U N I T

N E W S L E T T E R 

Well Mind, Well Being.

T he McNabb Center is proud to announce the official opening of the EmPATH unit, a first-of-its-kind resource in Tennessee 
for individuals facing a behavioral health crisis. The Emergency Psychiatric Assessment, Treatment and Healing (EmPATH) 
unit is designed to offer rapid, accessible services in a calm, supportive environment. Open 24/7, the unit welcomes adults 

18 and older who are experiencing a behavioral health crisis. EmPATH provides evaluation, medication and therapeutic support. 

Photo courtesy of Knox County Government

EmPATH continued on page 2

This is a transformative moment for our community, this unit is the result of a remarkable 
collaboration between our local hospitals, the City of Knoxville, Knox County, the Tennessee 
Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and the McNabb Center.”

“
—Mona Blanton-Kitts, McNabb Center President & CEO
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Mr. Joe Costner
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Mr. Wade Ewers, Chair
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Mrs. Debbie Jones
Mrs. Anne Lantry
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Mr. Richard Maples
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Mrs. Claire Speight, Chair-Elect

*Hamilton County board members

E M P A T H  C O N T I N U E D
“The EmPATH unit represents our shared commitment to providing compassionate, immediate 
care for those in need. The EmPATH unit is more than just 16 beds; it’s a transformative approach 
to mental health care. This is a calming environment, designed to stabilize individuals in crisis 
within 23 hours. At full capacity, we anticipate serving 6,000 people annually,” says Blanton-Kitts.

The comprehensive program includes a walk-in triage/reception center and a dedicated, multidis-
ciplinary team of psychiatrists, nurse practitioners, master’s level clinicians, nurses, mental health 
technicians and peer specialists.

“We know that this investment is going to make a difference for the people that are here,” said 
Marie Williams, the Tennessee Commissioner of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services. 
“We also know that it’s going to make a difference for their families and their loved ones. And 
we know that this is going to be a model that we will replicate across this state, because when 
McNabb is running it, it’s done right.”

EmPATH’s creation is a response to a critical community need. Three and a half years ago, area 
hospitals, Knoxville and Knox County mayors, the commissioner and McNabb Center represen-
tatives met with the governor to advocate for a solution to the growing demand for mental health 
services. “While we have crisis stabilization units, mobile crisis units and other initiatives, more 
needs to be done,” Blanton-Kitts explained. “This unit is another step in our ongoing commitment 
to provide comprehensive mental health care.”

“Research shows that 75% or more of psychiatric crises can be stabilized within 24 hours,” 
Blanton-Kitts stated. “Here, services begin immediately upon arrival. We provide medical 
care, including medication, and wrap-around services that follow patients into the community, 
ensuring they find stable housing and support.” The EmPATH Unit opened in early June and is 
available for walk-ins 24/7, 365 days a year.

Senator Becky Massey with McNabb Center executive staff Glenn Jacobs, Knox County Mayor, Marie Williams, TDMHSAS Commis-
sioner, Indya Kincannon, City of Knoxville Mayor, Mona Blanton-Kitts, 
McNabb Center president & CEO
Photo courtesy of the City of Knoxville



T E N N E S S E E  V A L L E Y  A U T H O R I T Y  D A Y  O F  S E R V I C E

A heartfelt thank you to the Tennessee Valley Authority (TVA) for their incredible day of service at the McNabb Center’s 
peer support center, located off Airport Road in Chattanooga. The TVA team planted flowers, created a new gardening 
space and gave the building a refreshing makeover.

The McNabb Center is immensely grateful for your partnership and dedication to our community, Your efforts have made a 
significant impact, and we deeply appreciate your commitment to enhancing our center and supporting those we serve.

4 5 T H  C I T  C L A S S  G R A D U A T E S

The Center is proud to announce that nearly 30 law 
enforcement officers, first responders and medical 
staff graduated from Crisis Intervention Team (CIT) 

training on Friday, April 19, 2024. This specialized, 40-hour 
program is designed to equip law enforcement officers with 
the skills needed to improve outcomes when encountering 
individuals living with behavioral health challenges.

Since its inception over 30 years ago, the CIT model has 
spread nationwide and even globally, demonstrating its effec-
tiveness and importance in community safety and support.

This graduating class included dedicated professionals from 
the Knoxville Fire Department, Alcoa Police Department, 
American Medical Response, Blount Memorial Hospital 
Security, Knoxville Police Department, Knox County Schools 
Security, Knox County Sheriff’s Office, Maryville Police 
Department, Tennessee Department of Safety and Homeland 
Security, University of Tennessee Police Department, UT 
Medical Center and UT Medical Center Security.

Congratulations to all the graduates. Thank you for your 
service which makes the community a safer, more supportive 
place for everyone.
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S H E A  H I G H T O W E R  N A M E D  F I E L D  I N S T R U C T O R 
O F  T H E  Y E A R

The McNabb Center congratulates Shea Hightower on receiving the University of 
Tennessee’s College of Social Work MSSW Field Instructor of the Year award. This 
well-deserved honor recognizes Hightower’s exceptional mentorship and guidance 

in preparing future social workers for their careers.

Field placements are a vital component of social work education, providing students with 
hands-on experience under the supervision of seasoned professionals. Students gain 
practical skills and knowledge in diverse settings such as schools, hospitals, mental health 
organizations and more. These placements are crucial for integrating theory and practice, 
developing competent practitioners and meeting accreditation requirements.

The Center is honored to continue our partnership with the University of Tennessee and 
to play a role in shaping the future of social work. This collaboration allows us to offer 
valuable learning experiences to aspiring social workers while benefiting from their fresh 
perspectives and enthusiasm.

R A C H E L  L O V E D A Y  C H O S E N  F O R  H O P E  
A M B A S S A D O R  P R O G R A M

In March, Rachel Loveday, Centerpointe clinical services coordinator, was honored as a 
Hope Ambassador at the Rx and Illicit Drug Summit. The Hope Ambassadors program 
highlights stories of recovery and celebrates individuals with personal experiences of 

overcoming addiction and those who have significantly impacted the recovery journeys of 
others.

Rachel’s dedication and compassionate work at Centerpointe have made a profound 
difference in many lives, and this recognition is a testament to her commitment for 
supporting those on their path to recovery.

“I had lost hope in myself in my active substance use and had resigned to living a life of 
misery. There were multiple people in my life that had hope for me and believed me, and 
I believe now that is what carried me through to where I am today.  I lost everything in 
my active substance use including a home, marriage, vehicles, dignity and self-respect 
and my career as a social worker.  Once I began treatment and joined a 12-step program, I 
found out that there was hope for me and I worked one day at a time to begin my journey 
in recovery. I want other people to know that they can come back from anything; they can 
turn their life around and accomplish things they never thought possible. I want to give 
that hope that was so freely given to me,” says Loveday.
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C E N T E R  P A R T I C I P A T E S  I N  L O C A L  E V E N T S  T O 
B R I N G  A W A R E N E S S

The McNabb Center has been awarded a total of over $20 
million to be used over the next three years from the 
Tennessee Opioid Abatement Fund. This significant award 

will fuel important initiatives in our community, including:

New Blount County Transition Center:
Offering support for individuals navigating the challenges after 
release from incarceration. Includes 32 units of recovery housing.

Jail to Work Re-entry Program: 
Helping those affected by the opioid crisis reintegrate into the 
workforce and break the cycle of addiction. This program is avail-
able in Hamblen, Blount and Claiborne counties. Additionally, 
funding allows for a partnership with the Jefferson County Jail to 
provide medication assisted treatment (MAT) services.

Expanding access to life-saving treatment and support services. 
Serving 16 counties in the East Tennessee region. 

Judicial District 10 Collaborative: 
Provides MAT treatment and recovery support services to individ-
uals being released from jail in Bradley, McMinn, Monroe and 
Polk counties.

This funding was made possible through the Tennessee Opioid 
Abatement Council’s first-ever community grants. These grants 
are a result of Attorney General Jonathan Skrmetti’s tenacious 
efforts to hold companies accountable for their role in the opioid 
crisis. The McNabb Center is ready to put this funding to work; 
strengthening our community and saving lives.

$ 2 0  M I L L I O N  G R A N T E D  F O R  O P I O I D  A B A T E M E N T

Sexual Assault Center of East Tennessee staff attended University of Tennessee,  
Knoxville’s Vol Walk for SAAM, Sexual Assault Awareness Month

Staff participated in the Dogwood Arts Chalk Walk to bring awareness to Child Abuse 
Prevention and Sexual Assault Awareness

Opioid Use Disorder Comprehensive Recovery Continuum: 
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E D U C A T I O N  A N D  S U P P O R T  F O R  T H E  N E X T 
G E N E R A T I O N  O F  S O C I A L  W O R K E R S

The McNabb Center was honored to speak about the Science 
of Compassion for the University of Tennessee College of 
Social Work’s eVOLve conference.

Mary Katsikas, clinical vice president, and Michael Waltke, vice 
president of organizational excellence and stategic initiatives, 
introduced the science of compassion and the positive impact 
it can have on service delivery. There is now revolutionary sci-
entific evidence that caring makes a difference and compassion 
impacts human connection in treatment in a fundamental way. 
The science of compassion, or “Compassionomics,” provides 
the evidence that one simple tool, compassion, can positively 
impact patient outcomes, the financial health of organizations 
and the well-being of clinicians.

Mary Katsikas & Michael Waltke, photo courtesy of the University of Tennessee,
College of Social Work

M E N T A L  H E A L T H  A W A R E N E S S  M O N T H

May is Mental Health Awareness Month — a time 
dedicated to raising awareness and understanding of 
mental health issues. Since its inception in 1949, Mental 

Health Awareness Month has played a crucial role in addressing 
the challenges faced by millions of Americans living with mental 
health conditions.

The McNabb Center is proud to join the nationwide effort in 
promoting Mental Health Awareness Month. Throughout May, 
the Center hosted a variety of events and initiatives aimed 
at educating the community, reducing stigma and providing 
support for individuals and families affected by mental health 
issues. Thank you to our elected officials for showing their 
support for mental health awareness.
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S P I R I T  A W A R D  D I N N E R  R A I S E S  R E C O R D  A M O U N T 
F O R  E L E V A T E  H I G H  S C H O O L

The Helen Ross McNabb Foundation is delighted to announce Randy and Jenny Boyd as the 2024 Spirit Award recipients. 
Established in 2004, the Spirit Award Dinner honors individuals who have made significant contributions to the McNabb 
Center and the Helen Ross McNabb Foundation, demonstrating a steadfast dedication to community improvement.

This year’s dinner was a tremendous success, raising a record-breaking total of over $530,000 for the Elevate Recovery High School 
expansion. We extend our deepest gratitude to everyone who contributed to this milestone achievement.

Randy Boyd first engaged with the McNabb Center in 2014 as the United Way of Greater Knoxville Campaign Chair, supporting a 
campaign for veterans’ housing in North Knoxville. Since then, Randy and Jenny have been dedicated supporters of many McNabb 
Center initiatives including the ChildNet East Tennessee Fund, the domestic violence transitional housing campaign, Sexual Assault 
Center of East Tennessee, the Centerpointe facility expansion campaign and various fundraising events such as the Beth Haynes 12 
Days of Christmas Auction, Russell Biven Clayfest and the Spirit Award Dinner.

The Boyd’s have been involved with Elevate Recovery High School since its creation when the Boyd Foundation contributed to the 
initial operationg costs of the program. Furthermore, Lindsey Boyd, Randy and Jenny’s daughter-in-law, serves on the Helen Ross 
McNabb Foundation’s Board of Directors, deepening the family’s involvement.

Congratulations to Randy and Jenny Boyd for your extraordinary support and dedication to improving lives in our community. 

2024 Spirit Award recipients, Randy & Jenny BoydBracelets made by Elevate High School students

Jim Haslam

George Kershaw, Center board chair, Wade Ewers, 
Foundation board chair

Photos courtesy of Scott TempleRandy & Jenny Boyd with Knox County Schools staff

Jenny & Randy Boyd



S E C O N D  A N N U A L  C E N T E R  G O L F  T O U R N A M E N T 
R A I S E S  M O R E  T H A N  $ 3 5 , 0 0 0

The second annual McNabb Center Golf Tournament, held at Council Fire Golf Course in 
Chattanooga, was a resounding success!  Sponsored by BlueCross BlueShield of Tennessee, 
the event raised over $35,000 to support the McNabb Center’s mental health, substance use 

and social services programs.

With a shotgun start at 1 PM, 20 teams took to the course under exceptional weather conditions, 
enjoying clear skies and perfect greens. The atmosphere was filled with camaraderie as participants 
played, connected and contributed to a worthy cause.

In an exciting finish, the SmartBank team claimed the top spot on the leaderboard.

The McNabb Center extends its deepest gratitude to all the players, sponsors, volunteers and supporters who made this year’s tour-
nament such a memorable and impactful event.  Their contributions will go a long way in helping the McNabb Center continue its 
mission of providing essential services to those in need throughout East Tennessee.

Players from SmartBankTeams lined up for 1 p.m. shotgun start

I N  M E M O R Y  O F  M I T C H  T A Y L O R

The McNabb Center community mourns the loss of Arthur Mitchell Taylor,  
affectionately known as Mitch, a dedicated volunteer who touched countless lives 
through his compassionate leadership of group counseling sessions for individuals 

battling substance use.

Mitch’s unwavering empathy and genuine understanding made him an invaluable asset 
to the McNabb Center. He possessed a unique ability to connect with individuals facing 
difficult challenges, providing guidance, support and a safe space for healing. His contri-
butions to the recovery journey of so many are immeasurable.

Mitch was liked and loved by every client and staff member every time he walked in 
the door. He had an energy, enthusiasm and a willingness to help anyone he could.”“
—Charles Jones, Centerpointe Residential Services Coordinator

Mitch’s dedication to the McNabb Center’s mission extended beyond his volunteer work. He was a passionate advocate for mental 
health and substance use awareness, always willing to lend a helping hand and share his wisdom. His kindness, generosity and 
unwavering spirit will be deeply missed by all who had the privilege of knowing him.

The McNabb Center extends its heartfelt condolences to Mitch’s family and loved ones during this difficult time. We are eternally 
grateful for his selfless service and the positive impact he made on our community.  Mitch’s legacy will continue to inspire us as we 
strive to provide compassionate care and support to those in need.
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S T A F F  C A M P A I G N  R A I S E S  F U N D S  F O R  E L E V A T E 
P R O G R A M

Each year, the Helen Ross McNabb Foundation reaches out to Center employees to support services that help fill the gaps in 
our community. For more than 10 years, staff have shown their support through the Annual Staff Campaign, and each year 
they go above and beyond to ensure the success of these programs.  This year, the Foundation provided one central focus for 

donations:  
 
Elevate Recovery High School Campaign  
The McNabb Center has responded to the need for adolescent substance use disorder recovery services by creating the Elevate 
Recovery High School. Elevate is a community partnership between the McNabb Center and Knox County Schools as well as other 
community organizations to provide a unique program where high school students receive their individual and group intensive 
outpatient services and academic programming on a flexed schedule, and learn and work on their sobriety in a stigma-free safe 
environment.

Funds raised for Elevate will be restricted to construction of the school building, which will be a standalone, 7,000-square-foot high 
school consisting of three traditional classrooms, an outdoor classroom, a virtual classroom, cafeteria, group and individual treat-
ment rooms and office spaces. The Foundation is excited to announce that staff raised more than $118,000 this year!

Scan the QR to watch a brief video about 
Elevate Recovery High School which was 
featured at the Spirit Award Dinner. 

C H R I S T M A S  I N  J U L Y  F A S T  A P P R O A C H I N G

This summer, embrace the spirit of giving early by participating in the McNabb Cen-
ter’s Christmas in July Toy Drive! Your generosity will help brighten the holidays for 
children and families in need through the Dear Santa program.

For over two decades, the Dear Santa program has provided gifts to children of all ages 
during the holiday season. Many of these children come from families with limited resourc-
es, and their wish lists often include essential items like clothing, winter coats and shoes 
along with a special Christmas wish.

How You Can Help:
•	 Shop Online: Browse our Amazon wish lists, conveniently organized by age group, and have gifts shipped directly to the 		
	 McNabb Center.
•	 Drop Off Donations: Visit our website to find a community donation box for new, unwrapped toys and clothing.

Your kindness will ensure that every child experiences the joy of the holiday season. Let’s come together to make this Christmas un-
forgettable for those who need it most!

Scan the QR to visit our website and see the amazon wish lists



Through the Helen Ross McNabb Foundation’s giving options, you have the opportunity to leave a legacy 
starting today. There are many ways you can create a brighter future for children, adults and families in 
East Tennessee by remembering the McNabb Center in your financial planning or giving through special 

events, programs and campaigns. For more information, please call the Foundation at (865) 541-6684.

Gifts from January 1, 2024 - May 31, 2024

Supporting the McNabb Center since 1972

BEN GOODSON GRATITUDE FUND
William A. Black
Denny Dukes
A. M. Glover
Lee Iglehart

BETH HAYNES 12 DAYS OF  
	 CHRISTMAS AUCTION
AvidXchange, Inc.
Titanic Tennessee LLC
Trust Company of Tennessee

BIG BBQ BASH
Charles Beard
Thomas Bihl
William A. Black
Rickey Brandini
Laura Burchfield
Bryan Carraway
Bradford Carraway
Shawn Causby
CBBC Bank
Terry Chandler
Clayton Homes Foundation
Susan Colclough
Consolidated Nuclear Security
Cor-Tenn Company
Joe Costner
Deborah Covington
Denso Manufacturing
Jeffrey Eberting
Ashley Fontenot
Food City Charitable Foundation
Julie George
Chris Hadley
Douglas Hardwick
Hoggy Bottom Boys
Paul Holden
Jerry G. Hooper
James Horn
ICC International
Allen Johnston
Kenny Pipe and Supply

Daniel Kindel
Kith n’ Kin
Lea Anne Law
LeafFilter Gutter Protection
Jeff Lee
Massey Electric Company
Matlock Tire Service
McCall Construction, LLC
Rick N. McGill
Michael L. Owens
Scott Parr
Dwain Pesterfield
Pilot Company
Precise Foundations LLC
Tracy Queen
Jonathan Reed
Julie Rochelle
Rockford Manufacturing Co.
Rouse Construction Company
SageView Advisory Group
Brenda Sellers
James Shamiyeh
Tracy Southard
Spicer Rudstrom, PLLC
Brad Standifer
Sandra Swilley
Tennessee Orofacial Myology
Tim A. Topham
Trust Company of Tennessee
Valley Pipe & Fitting
Waylon Weatherford

BLOUNT COUNTY RECOVERY HOUSING
Simmons Bank
 
BOB KESLING AND BERT  
	 BERTELKAMP GOLF TOURNAMENT 
21st Mortgage Corporation
Alcopro Inc.
Barnhart Energy Co LLC
James S. Bush
Citadel Construction, Inc.
Denark Construction, Inc.

Education Solutions Services
Jerry Epps
Flow Gardens
Food City Charitable Foundation
Michael Hannold
Hatcher Hill Brokerage, LLC
Hiller Plumbing, Heating & Cooling Company, Inc.
Knox Pallets, LLC
Knoxville TVA Employees Credit Union
Lakewood Capital Group, LLC
Martin & Company
MBI Companies Inc.
ORNL Federal Credit Union
Pinnacle Bank
PYA Community Support Foundation
Regions Bank
Rusty Wallace Kia
Stowers Machinery Foundation
The Cherokee Group
Trust Company of Tennessee
UT Medical Center
Dean Winegardner
Y-12 Federal Credit Union

CENTERPOINTE EXPANSION
Ellen Adcock
Allan Associates Architects
Anonymous
Steve W. Bailey
Berta M. Bergia
Andrea Brewer
Henry (Chris) E. Christenberry
Sally S. Cleveland
Sherry Collins
Patricia Cowan
Bruce K. Davis
William R. Dempster
Ted Flickinger
Catherine Gettys
Richard Geurts
Barna L. Gibson
Mitchell H. Goldman
H M Hashemian
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James L. Hemphill
Mary C. Holland
Holly Bell Prosise
Julia Huster
Innovative Pathology Services, PLLC.
John M. Jones
Thomas N. McAdams
Anne M. McKinney
Lloyd Miller
William Miller Wood, III
Bill Morrow
Jim Parris
Kenny Rudd
J. Finbarr Saunders
William Schneider
Jamie Sharpe
John Showalter
Warren Smith
Lynda Speckhart
L. C. Stair
Connie Tatgenhorst
Jerome Taylor
Garry Tener
Trust Company of Tennessee
Vickie Valentine
George Wilson
Robert E. Withers

CHILDREN AND YOUTH SERVICES
Lane Family Foundation Inc.

CHILDREN’S CRISIS STABILIZATION 	
	 UNIT
Nan Bobbett
Jeannine Brown
Knoxville Roughnecks MC
Tracy Liverman
Elizabeth Oyer
Kathryn Schrader
Scarlet B. Smetana
Alicia Smith
 
DEAR SANTA
Nancy Hutchins
Philoptochos Society

DOMESTIC VIOLENCE TRANSITIONAL 	
	 HOUSING CAMPAIGN 
Steve W. Bailey
James Chaffin
Ted Flickinger
Bill E. Haslam
James Haslam
Bob Joy
Brian Rauch

EAST TENNESSEE PRESCRIBER 
	 SUPPORT
Home Federal Bank

ELEVATE RECOVERY HIGH SCHOOL
Chinelo A. Agwuncha
Bert Bertelkamp
Lauren Bowman
Adam Brock
Wade Ewers
Richard Ewers
Ted Flickinger
Susan French
James Haslam
W Keith Jones
Vincent T. Keller
Knox County Government
Lantry Family Foundation
Melanie Laverdiere
James F. Little
Richard Kenneth Maples
Robert E. Petrone
Dale Read
Stir
Liz Stowers
Brad Van Der Veen
David N. Wedekind
Blaine Wedekind
Woodmon of the World

EVENING OF HOPE
Arvinder J. Sachdev 
FILMtech Foundation 
Malar Contract Lighting Inc.

FAMILY CRISIS CENTER 
John Buckley
Erin Presbyterian Church
Melrose Foundation
David Sims
David Davies

GENERAL FUND
American Online Giving Foundation
Anonymous
Andy Armstrong
Patricia Bible
Kenneth M. Bielak
Albert Brown
William Burkhardt
Elaine Chester
Christian Community Foundation of 
	 Memphis and the Mid-South
City-Wide Service Club
D&K Management, Inc.
Mark Eklund
Farragut Presbyterian Church
Joseph A. Fielden
Ted Flickinger
David N. Goodson
Merrit Heminway
Craig Hendrix

Angela Howard
Pat Johnson
Steven Johnson
Mary W. Jones
Faye Langley
Melanie Laverdiere
Donelson M. Leake
William R. McKissick
Melrose Foundation
Network for Good
Theresa M. Nowak
PayPal Giving Fund
Philoptochos Society
Dale Price
John Ranger
Roddy Rodgers
Sara Rose
Barry Scott
Settlement Services, Inc.
Alex B. Shafer
Rebecca Sheidler
Celia Sheneman
Bill Smartt
James Smith
Karen Smith
St. Patrick Catholic Church
Elizabeth Stubblefield
Ross Sullivan
The Blackbaud Giving Fund
The Soap Bakerz, LLC
Glenn R. Thompson
Diana Tonn
Richardson V. Turner

GREAT STARTS
Middlebrook Pike United Methodist Church

HAMBLEN JAIL TO WORK CAMPAIGN
Russell Foust
Charles R. Hurt
Colortech, Inc.

HAMBLEN COUNTY RECOVERY 		
	 HOME
Rogers Foundation, Inc.

HAMILTON PROGRAM SUPPORT
Richard and Mary Stair, Jr.

HEALTHY FAMILIES EAST 
	 TENNESSEE
Richard and Mary Stair, Jr.

KNOXVILLE CHALLENGER
Howard Z. Blum
Fay B. Carr
Joel W. Connell
Jerry Epps
Ted Flickinger
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Greater Knoxville Tennis Association, Inc.
Debbie Jones
Nadim Jubran
Sherri P. Lee
Pomy Lewis
Pilot Company
Pitts & Lake, P.C.
Ritway, Inc.
Jeffrey L. Stratton
Gary Webb
Jim Whicker
Tim Williams

MARTHA ANNE WITHERS  
	 FRIENDSHIP HOUSE
Kent C. Withers

MCNABB CENTER GOLF 
	 CHATTANOOGA
Ace Hardware The Helpful Group
Adman Electric Inc.
Basement Correctors
Bluecross Blueshield Of Tennessee Community 
Trust
Lauren Bowman
Cherokee Distributing Company, Inc.
Condor Construction Partners
Food City Charitable Foundation
Pete Frederick
Kerrie Hunter
Gayle Lodato
Christopher McClintock
Miller & Martin PLLC
Katelyn Nell
PNC Bank
RPA Insurance - dba RSS Insurance
Ruby Falls
Smith & Howard Advisory, LLC
Square
Trust Company of Tennessee
Vision Hospitality Group

MERLE WOLFE FUND 
Andy Hampson

MILITARY SERVICES
CarMax Foundation
James Chaffin
Dale A. Keasling
Garry Peiffer
Samuel Frazier Chapter NSDAR
J. A. Smith

NEW HOPE RECOVERY CENTER
Bethel Baptist Church 

PACT PROGRAM
Frankie L. Moyers

RUSSELL BIVEN CLAYFEST
Allan Associates Architects
Broadway Electric Service Corporation
Centriworks
Charles Blalock & Sons, Inc.
Creative Structures, Inc.
Duo-Fast of Knoxville, Inc.
Faulkner Properties
Food City Charitable Foundation
Gary W. Bentley
Hickory Construction, Inc.
Home Federal Bank
Kitchen Sales, Inc.
Knoxville Leaf and Lawn
Lighting Trends
Martin Marietta Materials
Massey Electric Company
MBI Companies Inc.
Merit Construction, Inc.
Mortgage Investors Group
Power Equipment Company
Proffitt & Goodson,Inc.
Rogers Group
Stephen P. Rosen
William K. Salmons
ShoffnerKalthoff MES
Stowers Machinery Foundation
TDH, Inc.
Texas Avenue Properties
Tindell’s Builders Supply, Inc.
Trust Company of Tennessee
Two Rivers Church
Vanderbilt Mortgage
Vulcan Materials Company
Warehouse Optimizers
Wilderness at the Smokies
Window Covering Products LLC

SCENIC CITY SPORTING CLAYS
Ace Hardware The Helpful Group
Environmental Solutions Group
Vulcan Materials Company

SEXUAL ASSAULT CENTER OF 
	 EAST TENNESSEE
James Shamiyeh

SPIRIT AWARD DINNER
21st Mortgage Corporation
Analysis and Measurement Services Corporation
Audi Knoxville
Bacon & Company, Inc.
Steve W. Bailey
Baird Financial Advisors
Baker, Donelson, Bearman, 
BarberMcMurry Architects
Henry F. Bertelkamp
Hal Bibee
Tom Boyd

Caldwell, & Berkowitz
Chris Castleberry
Amy Cathey
Charles Blalock & Sons, Inc.
Cherokee Distributing Company, Inc.
Pete (Doc) Claussen
Clayton Homes Foundation
Joel W. Connell
Thomas W. Coulter
Kenneth T. Creed
Joan Cronan
Greg D’Amico
Design Innovation Architects, Inc.
Denark Construction, Inc.
Tom Dillard
Duo-Fast of Knoxville, Inc.
East Tennessee Children’s Hospital
Jerry Epps
First Horizon Bank
Anna T. Ford
Sam Furrow
Linda Gay Blanc
Keller Group
James Haslam
Haslam Family Foundation
Hatcher Hill Brokerage, LLC
Home Federal Bank
Inter-Agency Insurance Service, Inc.
Investment & Retirement Service LLC
J. A. Fielden Company, Inc.
Debbie Jones
KaTom Restaurant Supply
Dale A. Keasling
George Kershaw
David Kiger
Wayne A. Kline
Kramer Rayson LLP
Lantry Family Foundation
Lawler-Wood, LLC
Sherri P. Lee
Luttrell Properties, LLC
Kenneth R. Maples
Martin & Company
Merchant & Gould
Merit Construction, Inc.
Mountain Commerce Bank
Moxley Carmichael
Randall M. Overbey
Partners Development, Inc.
Patriot Investment Management
Robert E. Petrone
Phillips & Jordan, Inc.
Pinnacle Bank
Proffitt & Goodson, Inc.
Propel Insurance
Pugh CPAs
PYA, P.C.
Radio Systems Corporation- PetSafe
Regions Bank



Ritway, Inc.
James S. Schaad
W. T. Stamper
Stowers Machinery Foundation
Team Health
Tennessee Valley Title Insurance Company
The Ingram Group, LLC.
TIS Insurance Services, Inc.
Trust Company of Tennessee
University Of Tennessee College of Social Work
University of Tennessee Office of the Chancellor
UT Medical Center
UT-Battelle Oak Ridge National Laboratory
Brad Van Der Veen
Carl Van Hoozier
Linda Vaughn
Vulcan Materials Company
White Realty and Service Corp.
Anthony Williams
Woolf McClane Bright Allen & Carpenter PLLC

SUNSET SHENANIGANS
Nancy Land
Daniel J. Standish
Trust Company of Tennessee

THERAPEUTIC PRESCHOOL 
Akima Club Inc.
Rebecca Ashford
Scott Ferguson
Lantry Family Foundation
Robert Finley Stone Foundation
Ross Schram

THOMAS F. LANTRY FUND
Lantry Family Foundation

VETERANS HOUSING
James Chaffin

KNOX COUNTY WOMEN’S RECOVERY  
	 HOUSING
Laura Benton
Richard and Marilee Ewers
Joseph H. and Ann Huie
Mary Katsikas
Martin Family Foundation
Helen O’Connor Morton
David and Martha Reynolds
Robinson Charitable Foundation
Shafer Insurance Agency, Inc.
Calire Speight
Claire and Mark Speight
 
YOUTH EMERGENCY SHELTER
CMH Manufacturing, Inc. DBA TRUmh
Mount Olive Baptist Church
Toneys Chapel Missionary Baptist Church

HONORING OTHERS
D&K Management, Inc.	  
In honor of Travis Blount 

Tennessee Health Care Association	  
In honor of Senator Richard Briggs

D&K Management, Inc.	  
In honor of Lee Carroll

D&K Management, Inc.	  
In honor of Clint Douglas

Nan Bobbett  
In memory of Austin Eaton

Jeannine Brown  
In memory of  Austin Eaton

Tracy Liverman 
In memory of  Austin Eaton

Debra Oscarson 
In memory of  Austin Eaton

Elizabeth Oyer  
In memory of  Austin Eaton

Scarlet B. Smetana  
In memory of  Austin Eaton

Alicia Smith 
In memory of  Austin Eaton

Thierry V Sommer 
In memory of  Austin Eaton 

D&K Management, Inc.	  
In honor of Randy and Mary Foltz

Steven and Marianne Johnson	  
In memory of Brenda Franklin

William R. and Susan McKissick 
In memory of Brenda Franklin

Rodney Erby 
In memory of Maggie M. Gibson

William A. Blackt	  
In memory of Ben Goodson 

Lee and Susan Iglehart	  
In memory of Ben Goodson

Lee and Susan Iglehart	  
In memory of Nancy Goodson

D&K Management, Inc.	  
In honor of Dykes Hayes

D&K Management, Inc.	  
In honor of Joshua Hoffman

D&K Management, Inc.	  
In honor of John Huber and Stacey McDonald

 
D&K Management, Inc.	  
In honor of Bill and Joan Johnson

Richard Stair	  
In memory  of Dr. Joe Johnson

D&K Management, Inc.	  
In honor of Miyuki Katagiri

D&K Management, Inc.	  
In honor of Paul and Kimberly Kenworthy

D&K Management, Inc.	  
In honor of Steve Kontos

D&K Management, Inc.	  
In honor of Paul Kramarz

Lane Family Foundation, Inc. 
In memory of Mary Lane

D&K Management, Inc.	  
In honor of Tom Lawitzke and Gary Wilson

D&K Management, Inc.	  
In honor of Heidi May

Helen O’Connor Morton	  
In memory of Pat Morton

D&K Management, Inc.	  
In honor of Brice Moss

D&K Management, Inc.	  
In honor of Lliana Moss

Donelson M. and Vandy Leake 
In memory of Gale Pettit

John and Mary Denise Ranger 
In memory of Joseph Ranger

D&K Management, Inc.	  
In honor of Kay Raybar

Mount Olive Baptist Church 
In memory of Eddie Russell

Patricia Bible	  
In memory of Sandy Smith 

Elaine and Joc Chester 
In memory of Sandy Smith 

Russell Foust 
In memory of Sandy Smith 

David Goodson	  
In memory of Sandy Smith 

Charles R. Hurt 
In memory of Sandy Smith  

Mary W. Jones	  
In memory of Sandy Smith 
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Frankie L. Moyers 
In memory of Sandy Smith  

Dale Price 
In memory of Sandy Smith 

Celia Sheneman 
In memory of Sandy Smith  

Bill and MaryEllen Smartt	  
In memory of Sandy Smith 

Elizabeth Stubblefield 
In memory of Sandy Smith 

Glenn R. and Barbara Thompson 
In memory of Sandy Smith 

D&K Management, Inc. 
In honor of Matthew Solari

Ellen and Jim Adcock	  
In memory of Mitch Taylor

Steve W. and Ann H. Bailey 
In memory of Mitch Taylor

Holly Bell Prosise 
In memory of Mitch Taylor 

Berta M. Bergia 
In memory of Mitch Taylor

Andrea Brewer	  
In memory of Mitch Taylor

Henry (Chris) E. Christenberry 
In memory of Mitch Taylor

Sally S. Cleveland 
In memory of Mitch Taylor 

Patricia Cowan 
In memory of Mitch Taylor

Bruce K. Davis 
In memory of Mitch Taylor

William R. and Jane Dempster	 
In memory of Mitch Taylor

Ted Flickinger and Julie Howard 
In memory of Mitch Taylor

Catherine Gettys	  
In memory of Mitch Taylor

Richard Geurts 
In memory of Mitch Taylor 

Barna L. Gibson 
In memory of Mitch Taylor

Mitchell H. and Margg Goldman, MD 
In memory of Mitch Taylor

James L. Hemphill 
In memory of Mitch Taylor 

Mary C. Holland	  
In memory of Mitch Taylor

Angela Howard 
In memory of Mitch Taylor

Julia Huster	  
In memory of Mitch Taylor

Innovative Pathology Services, PLLC. 
In memory of Mitch Taylor 

John M. Jones 
In memory of Mitch Taylor 

Thomas N. and Melissa McAdams 
In memory of Mitch Taylor

Lloyd Miller	  
In memory of Mitch Taylor 

William Miller Wood, III	  
In memory of Mitch Taylor

Bill Morrow	  
In memory of Mitch Taylor

Jim Parris 
In memory of Mitch Taylor

Kenny Rudd	  
In memory of Mitch Taylor 

J. Finbarr Saunders, Jr.	  
In memory of Mitch Taylor

William Schneider 
In memory of Mitch Taylor 

Barry and Jennifer Scott 
In memory of Mitch Taylor 

Jamie Sharpe 
In memory of Mitch Taylor

John Showalter 
In memory of Mitch Taylor 

Karen Smith 
In memory of Mitch Taylor

Warren Smith 
In memory of Mitch Taylor

Lynda Speckhart	  
In memory of Mitch Taylor 

L. C. Stair 
In memory of Mitch Taylor

Connie Tatgenhorst 
In memory of Mitch Taylor

Jerome Taylor 
In memory of Mitch Taylor

Garry Tener 
In memory of Mitch Taylor 

Diana Tonn 
In memory of Mitch Taylor

Trust Company of Tennessee 
In memory of Mitch Taylor 

Vickie Valentine 
In memory of Mitch Taylor 

George Wilson 
In memory of Mitch Taylor 

Robert E. Withers 
In memory of Mitch Taylor 

William Burkhardt 
In memory of Nicholas Trammell

William A. Black 
In memory of Richardson V. Turner

Peter K. Mills 
In memory of Richardson V. Turner 

Samir F. Mishu 
In memory of Richardson V. Turner

D&K Management, Inc.	  
In honor of Tony and Kelly Wall

David and Gail Wedekind 
In honor of Helen Wedekind

D&K Management, Inc.	  
In honor of Mark Witskin

2024 MCNABB CENTER 
	 STAFF CAMPAIGN 
In addition to those listed below, 217 McNabb Center 
employees chose to contribute anonymously to these 
campaigns
 
ELEVATE RECOVERY HIGH SCHOOL
Abby Miller
Aleina Freeman
Alexis Kamolnick
Ali Lamb
Alicia Klopfer
Alyssa Smith
Amanda Jones
Amelia
Amye Maffei 
Anna Wade
April Tucker
Archibald Gunther
Ashley N. Smith OSO Scheduling Sprindale 
Knoxville
Beth Crawford
Brad & Jessica Carlton
Brad Franks 
Brett Cassidy
Brittany Mathis
BWC
Candace Allen
Carsen Hill
Cassie JeanPhilippe
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Cassie Satterfield
Charis Mwesigwa
Chelsea Taylor 
Chris Collins
Christina Clark
Cierra
Cindy Lopper
Cindy Starr
Corky Long
D Greenlee
Daniel Robertson
Danny Devito
Darann Cox
Demetra Ware
Denise Benoit-Miat
Donna Holman
Donna M. McClendon
Doris Smith
Dr. Paulauaskas
Elaine Richardson
Eliot Dunlap
Elisha Fortner
Ella & Wren
Ellie Jones
Emily Osborn
Emily Osborne
Erica Daniel
Family Walk In Tiffany
For Robby and Ethan
Gayle Lodato
George Tolbert
Grant & Lauren Newman
Harley Taylor
Harper Burdette-Sapp
Harper Family 
Haven Collins
Heather & Josh Davis
Heather Young
Houston & Carletta Smelcer
Howard Z. Blum
ILS #1
James Coleman
Jana Morgan
Janet Jenkins
Jen Hampton
Jennifer Kinnaird
Jennifer Phillips
Jerri Little
Jessica Weaver
Jewell Minnich
Jorden Goins 
Josh Johnson
Kaileen Joritz
Kailey Hills 
Kaleia Rayment
Karen Letteer
Kate Orem
Katie Snyder
Kaya Heine
Kaylie Hall
Kelsey Hollomon
Kim Moats
Kimberly Boamah
Kristi Burchell
Lacey Fitzgerald

Latosha Ridener 
Laura Zepeda
Lauren Bobrowski
Lauren Gangaware 
Leslie Clemmons
Lindsay Stone
Liz Lowery
M Goebel-Pietrasz
Maci Kitchens
Madison Brooks
Marissa Nelson
Mary Jo Barbaretta
Mary Katsikas & Daren Poppen
Matt & Shannon Dow
Matt Semishko
Mayci Mason
McKenna Taylor
Meagan Green
Megan White 
Micaela Miller
Michael Waltke
Missie Struemph
Missy Colleen
Mistie Fulk
MMIW Awareness
Mona Blanton-Kitts
Morgan Nix
Nate
Nicole Burgess
Pam Nixon
Patricia & Geoffrey Kennedy
Paula Hudson
Pay Boyles
Protect Trans Kids
R.B.
Rachel Brown
Rachel Middleton
Ramadan Mabarak 
Raneika Greenlee
Ravyn Klinstiver
Rebecca Barbarette
Rebekah Robinson
Risa Karisa
Robert & Holly Newton
Sara Overly
Sara Scott
Sarah Bunn
Sarah Heinemann
Sarah Roe
Sawyer & Brody
Sevier IOP
Shanna Brooks
Sheena Johnson
Shelby Hale 
Shelley Dodson
Sherri
Sherry L. Light 
Slam Hunk 
Smith Family
Staci Reed
Stephanie Carter
Stephanie Reed
Stephanie Rollins
Stephen Parrott
Steve

Steve & Shellie Hall
Tammy Hamby
Tammy Hirschkorn
Tanya Sloan
Tara Cassel
Taylor Sparks
The Looney Family 
The Reid Family
Tia Ellison
Tonya & Kevin Buchanan
Tonya M. McKissick
Tori Hardin
Tracy Olide
Travis Miller
Travis Pyle
We do recover! 
West Keck
Whitney Sexton
Will Giebert
Young Adults Rock
Zack

Claudia Deyoun Majors 
In honor of all those in recovery

Brownie Bertelkamp 
In honor of Jane Bertelkamp

Kacey Jackson 
In Memory of Joy Chambers

Melissa Dalton 
In honor of my mom Cathy Coffey

Pattie  Lamberti	  
In honor of Healthy Families

Gurcu Arzu Demirergi 
In honor of fantastic Healthy Families Program

Ronda Huisman	  
In memory of Ken Hunnicutt

Elizabeth Justice  
In memory of Brad and Jordan Justice 

Lauren Meredith	  
In honor of Stephanie N. Meredith

Gladys Miles 
In memory of Ryan Miles

Anna Liebo	  
In memory of my high school self
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V O L U N T E E R  A T  U P C O M I N G  E V E N T S

Clayfest 
August 2-3, 2024

Scenic City Sporting Clays 
September 20, 2024

Go to mcnabbcenter.org/volunteer for more information


